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Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute IOS.58/09 consideration was given to a reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee who had agreed that the following conclusions from the Making Space for Water Task and Finish Group should be referred to the Executive for information:

· Carlisle's Making Space for Water Group had developed effectively to work in partnership to tackle flooding issues.  The Carlisle model had been recognised as an example of National Best Practice and it had been a recommendation in the Pitt Review that this model of partnership working be adopted by other Local Authorities.

· Due to work undertaken around the city and district since the 2005 Floods, Carlisle had extensive flood defences and was likely to be well protected in the event of future flooding incidents.

· The leadership role for local government needs to be clearly identified particularly the local roles and responsibilities of Carlisle City Council and the County Council.  A joint bid for county-wide funding to support Making Space for Water Work had been made to central government.  The City Council needed to ensure that it received appropriate funding to carry out its responsibilities.

· The group could improve awareness about work that has been undertaken to prevent flooding.  It also needed to communicate to the public the early warning systems and protective measures that were in place if a flooding incident occurred.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure expressed his appreciation for the work which the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Task and Finish Group had carried out on this matter with the aim of protecting Carlisle in the event of future flooding incidents, but commented that there were areas in the urban and rural areas of Carlisle which were still vulnerable to flooding, and work should be continued in looking at protection for all areas of the city.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

(1)  That the reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be received and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Making Space for Water Task Group be thanked for the work which they had carried out on this matter.

(2)  That it be noted that there were urban and rural areas of the city which were still potentially vulnerable to incidents of flooding and consideration should continue to be given to ways of protecting those areas.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the Executive to be aware of the outcome of the Making Space for Water Task and Finish Group's work with regards to flooding in Carlisle.







